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Hether Hill

From: John Wasson <jwasson@achdidaho.org>
Sent: Tuesday, July 2, 2024 11:22 AM
To: Hether Hill
Subject: Lost Rapids crosswalk

External Sender - Please use caution with links or attachments. 

Heather, 
 
 
I apparently missed this invesƟgaƟon being completed in late May.  This is for the requested crosswalk on Lost Rapids: 
 
Received results of pedestrian study.  
 
700-900: 15 pedestrians crossing Lost Rapids, 8 of these were kids at 8:35 prior to bus arrival.  
 
1100-100: 7 pedestrians crossing Lost Rapids 
 
400-800: 10 pedestrians crossing Lost Rapids, extensive on street parking in the bike lane 
 
There is moderate pedestrian usage but none close to the 20 in one hour range that we look for. There are plenty of 
gaps at this locaƟon and I do not see a huge factor that would lend to striping a crosswalk at this Ɵme. Recommend no 
acƟon. JMH 
 
While there is some observed pedestrian acƟvity, this locaƟon does not meet the minimum threshold to be considered 
for marked crosswalk installaƟon at this Ɵme.  As land uses change, we can reconsider installaƟon. 
 
Approved. (JES) 
 
 

John 
 
John Wasson 
Assistant Traffic Engineer | Traffic Engineering 
 
Ada County Highway District (ACHD) 
3775 Adams Street, Garden City, Idaho 83714 
Phone: (208)387-6151 
www.achdidaho.org 
Connect with us on social! @achdidaho 
 

 

 
 


